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ADMINTUFRATIVE LAW JUDGE KY VAN NGUYEN: We wiil
apen the record.  This is the hearing on the
iﬁxéstigatimn of ihe Mommiacsion in Docket Noe, 830973,

My nawe i Ky Yan Nguven. 1 oan an Adwinistrative
Lawkﬁuﬁg@ assiygned by the Commission Lo hearktﬁiﬁf
investigation,

Fowould ank tho parties to ddentify thepnolves f&v
the record.

Mr. ©hillemi, can voeo identify voursell for the
record, please?

MR, CHILLEMI: Rudolph A. Chillemi. T reprooont
Philadeliphia Bleciric Company,

MR. CLARN: Gerald T. Clark, ity of Phitadetuliia.

JUDBGE NGUYEN: Mr. Liner.

MR, LINER: Stuart Liuer, Department of
anntzﬂ%ztjtlthg

JUDGE NGUYEN:  Mr. Mechom.

ME. MECHEM: Charles Mechem, represeating Conrail,

which [ updernstend has been added ta thia @f}fwvdzng’

JUDGE NGUYEN: Mr. Walgh.
ME. WALSH: VYincent Walch, reprecent jno S3EPPA.
JULGE NGUYEN: My. DebBroif.

MR. BeRROFP:  Scolt Delraff{, represeniing the PUC

Law Buroau,

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY {71‘7) 761-7150
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JUDGE NGUYEN: Nfﬁ DeBrolt, vou may §rég@ﬁt y@ur
Cane, o

ME. BoBROFY: Your Huﬁmrkkiﬁ you wonld not mind we
would prefer that the Law Bureaun go last in terus of
presenting our witness,

JUDGE NGUYEN;  Whoe wants Lo go Filrst?

MR. CLARK: Your Hopor, in the guestions and

iy

ﬁfﬁévﬂwz? the first set wveyre addrosesd to the vy of
Phitadelphia and T an perfectliy willing to start.
JURBGE NGUYEN: A1l right.

ME. CLAPR: Just by way of prelisinary, 1i£ ¥ may, 1

have cireulated the Cityv's testimeny and one exhibit,

whicoh 1o parked ds City Bxhibit ©-33.

I have given ifwe coples of the statemsnt and

Bxhibit €-232 and an additional exiitbit which I

B

distributed teday, €-24, and I would tike, 3f I nmav, have

Cthem marked as City Statement 1 and City Exhibits ©-23

ang C~24 for the purposes of the reeord right now.
JUBGE MGUYEN:  They will be so marked.

tWhereupon, the dovcuments were marked as Cilty of

S

L
”
RS

Philadelphia Statement Ne. 1 and Exhibits Noo.
and 21 for identification.}
MR. CLARF: Just by way ol preliminery, this is the
thive hearimy on this partienlsr vase since 1983, The

City's witness today ig Lane Fike, who has already

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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testified in the very firvst hearing ten yoars ago. And

don't Kpnow whether he han to be sworp in again or not.

JUDGE NOUYEN:  Were yau there ten vears ago’

MR. CLARK:  Excuse me?

JUDGE NGUYEN: Were ybu at th& h%ﬁring ten years
S 1S a0y |

MR. CLARK:  Nob me, bhut th&~witﬁesﬁvwaﬁ.
Whoeroupon,

LANE B. FIKE

Raving heon duly oworn, ivm%}flﬁd A8 fmﬁluww‘

MR. CLAEY:  May I procoed?

JUDGE NGUYEN: Please.

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. CLARK:

0. Would veu please state your name and busineas

addrens foy the rooord?

A My name in Lane Fike, 1 am with the City of
Philadelphia direets ﬂ,?dt*mﬁﬁ in the,hriﬂge'éﬁ Ao,
He are }gwatwf at 1600 Areh Street on thes tenth floor.

. How long have vou been émyiﬂyé@ in such é
cape tg with the streetn d@@arfmwnt of the City of

Philadelphia?

A. 1 have been with the bridge section for 22

G, Bid vou testify on this docket in one of the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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- Rras just been mavked as City Statement

earlier proceedings?

-
s

Yoes, T 4digd.

o Are you Tamiliay with the gebiject matter which

brings us here today?

®

Yes; T am.

. And dre vou authorized to testify on behalf of
t e vit? of Philadelphia?

Ay b ESTCIN

Y. Are you a registered professional engineer in
the Componncalth of Ponnsvivania?

. Yes, I am.

Q. Now, f I may, I hand you this documeni which

25 N
-

it -~ which is four pages and to which is attached g
gingle page document msrk%ﬁ C~22, and ask 4id you prepare
these documenta?

AL Yeﬁ;.i did.
2. Apd what are the firut three pages of thias

docuneni ?

The first three pages are responses tos the

e
%

questioms from the PUC.  Thev are numberasd one throngh
cight. And then en additionasl guestion, number 25, which
gave additivonal information.

And the fourth page iz a copy of ity Exbibit 0-23,

~which shows the breakdown of ¢osts of work performed by

COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY = (717) 761-7150
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tho wity priosy to the date of the preparation of thig
teatipony.

O, And pow iTOT erw o hdmd’ygu this document
ma?%&ﬁ C-24, did yvou prepare that dovunent?

A, Yoo, § did.

Y. Amd whet is that document?

Ao TPhat ip additional coste incurred by the ity

.

for woerl Jone vapasiring She dans on fhe 55

Th ftroot
bridye atfer the preparation of fThe prepared tesbimonv.

@, With respool toe City btatement No. 1, if I were

ps
e

o ank you the quaﬁiiumg chat are posed there would your
ansvers and testimony be the same ae on the Gtatement?
A, Yes, they wmu}d;

Q;r Would there bw any additions or corrvections?
A Mﬁr other thdan as T ﬁaéd, agding thiﬁ oxhibit

whtich was mentioned in the answor s suestinp npunber one.

. To complete the Cityv’s testimony, whal is the

o botal faigure of oosts that the olty hag ineurved in

fulfilling the obligations under the PLIC's orders sinog
Mareh of 19937

A. The total cost would be 54,843.94.

MR, ©LARE: With that, T would ask that City
gtatement No. 1 be admitted into the record anﬂ that the

witness 1o available for grogs-esanipation.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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VQWhermupmn, the document marked as City of
Philadelphia Siatement No.o 1 for identification
was recieved in esvidenoo,}

JUDGE NGUYEN: Mr. hiner.

ME. LINER: No Q&éstiﬁns,

JURGE NGUYEN: Mr. Mechen.

MR, MECHEM: No guestions.

CAFDRGE NGUYEN: My Galsh.

MR. WALSH: Yes, T have a byief guestion for

Mr. Fike.
OROSE - EXAMINATION

BY MR. BALSH:

0. There i a statemeont in vour  answer number

three that the highwavy borne by this bridge links
Lancaster Avenue and City Line Avﬁnua; that thedr Lo

highwave, Lancaster Avenupe and Citv Line Avenue, are

heavily traveled state highways. Is it the senase of your |

testimony that the traffic an this bridge bears a hoeavy
pﬁrtimn o3f atate hichway orianted tyaffia to and. trom
Langastar Avenue at éity fdine Avenue?

A, 1t does not pecesesarily say the bridge carrvies

neavy traffic over the state highwavs. It gsave 1t i a

link between two heavily traveled state highwave and that |

some of that traffic on 59th Street could be assumed to

be headed sithor for Lapcaster Avenue or Oitv Line

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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MR, WALSH: Thank vou.
JUDGE NG?YEN: My, DeBroff.
CROCS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. DeBROFF:

;Q‘ in terms of the expansion joint work and your
familiarity with ﬁha?‘murk that was done, do vou have any
further opinions asg te apy edditiona? wafkyﬁﬁ reijation to
that expansion work that might need to be done ithat vou
havu notived over the course of your iﬁSpeﬂtimna of fhe
stracture?

A, As wag érat@d, this tast repair that the «aity
ger%mrmeﬁ was done on the nmrtbarﬁwmﬁﬁt‘ﬁier and in
of feel what we have dong is femqved the old é wpansion damn

"\:

down Lo the top of the ,tlnmmr} plaa%ﬁy& plate on top of

o

the gtin gwr Cattached it to the t%m; .t and then filled

- that Wl{h bituminous concrete. The objective here was to

ﬁfEV@nt the plate from being koooked off the surface of
the deck where 1t was placed before.

However, this is sti11l a Lemporary measure in that
the dam, the makeshifr éam that the eity has now put on
here, is still susceptible ié water, the ﬁwnarété CHn
erack, water will still get in ?ﬁé?&» The idéal solution
ig to have a whole new dam built or to have the deck

replaced in that ares.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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. And do vow have an wpﬁnimﬁ an to what the hest
m&tkmé would be to noroe permanently raswlv&‘ihn gfgblem?

A, It would be to replaceg all the dams on the
Ftracture., |

MR, EQ&RGFF: Nothing further. Th&nk:yﬁﬁa

JUDGE NGUYEN: Mr. Chilleni.

MR. CHILLEMY: T have na guestions, Your Hoenor.

G UDCE NOUEYEN:  The @%ﬁihiiﬁ~ﬁ§’fﬁ$ ?éiy 03f
Philadelphia are admitted,

{(Whereupon, the documents marked as Lity of

Philadelphia Exhibits Nos. 23 and 24 for
identification were received in evidence.)

MR. CLARK: HMay I ask a gquaestion on redireet?

JUDGE NGUYEN: Yes. |

REDIRECT EEﬁ%IM&TI@M

BY ME, LARK:

2. Befors any workkia doene with the expansion
dams, the threse fthay were ﬂﬁf rveplared in 193%*8&, what
should be donge at thiu site?

f. The ety believes that a full in-depth
ingpection and rating of the structure should be made té
evaluate the condition of the deck and the cuperstrueture

and the substructure and determine the appropriate

Cantion.

MR, CLAKK: “Thank vou.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717} 761-7150
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T have pothing farther.
JURGE NGUYEN:  Any rocross?
{No audible ryesponse.!

JUDSE NOGUYEN:  ‘Phank vow.

{Witness suoused.)

CMEL. CLARK:  The oily bas nothing further, Your
Honor.

AUDGE NOUVEN: Myl Liger,

I}fg -

B

INER: Thank vou.  Soodl morning agsin.
W bave submitted copies of our ﬁt&&)ﬁﬁﬁt and
exhibit to all the parties and two gopies to the
roporter.  And I have a oopy hore for vou at thig tim@*
| JUDGE. NGUYEN:  Thank von.
Mg, LINER: My, LaSpada.
I oweuld ask tor have it parked as Department
Statement Neo 1 apd Departnent ﬂﬁﬁibéfyﬂa. 1.
JUBRGE NGUYEN: It will be so marked.
{Whoreupon, the documents were marked as
PepniDOT Statement No. 1 and Exhibit No. 1
for identitication.)
Whereupon,
&%?HQN? LASPADA
hraving beon duly cworn, tsstified as fovllows:

THE WITNESS: My name is Anthony LaSpada.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 764-7150
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DIRECT FHAMINATION
BY MR. LINER:

Q.

s
b
e

what capacity are you emploved with Pennbor?

A. Digtrict graﬁé crossing coordinateyr,

g. In the oourse of vour duties and
responsibitities have vou fTamiliarized vourgelf wi%h the
matiers that are the subject of thin proceading?

A« ¥en, i have.

2. Are vou authorized to testify on behalf of the
ﬁegﬂrtment at thies procoeeding?

Ee Yes, 1T am.

Yo In the gquestions and procetdares the depavtmont
was asked to respond to guoestions 13, 1@,’15 and 14, Bid
¥ou prepare the ansvers to thouse guestions?

A, Yesm, I did.

. Were thase ansunrs to Yhoose guestions done to
the best of vour information; knowledge and belief and
are they true and acourate?

Be Tos, they aroe.

. If von wore to tuebify today on thoso anowers
would there be any changas?

KA. There is one change,

. Wouwld you set it forth?

A.  guestion 15, thé apawer, in the gecond

sentence, in wvlace of the railreoad, that should be

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717}y 781-7150
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. That 1o on page fwo?
A.  Page tuo, the bottom of the page, the answer to

question 15, In the bheginning <f the socond sentence

Cinstead of railreoad it should be Amtrak.

0. - Anv other changen?
A, HNo.

Mit, BINER: I wendled move fovr the adnisgion of o

statenent, Dopartment Statement No. 1, and Exhibit No. 1,

and plade Mr. Ladipads for srogs-examination.
{Whereupon, the docunents marked as Department
Statement No.o 1 and Exhibit No. 1 were received in
gvidence,}
JIHPGE NGUYEN: ®r. ©lark.
MR. CLARK: Thank you.
CROSS-EXAMINATION
BY MR. LARK:
¢, Mr. LaBpada, in preparing vour twﬁtimwny s
coming here today, did vou roview the entire file on 59th
Streot?
A, Yen, T didg.
Q. and do you agree that in the mid-'8ds, '84 and
‘85, Commiscior orders had beex entercd divecting that an

in-depth inspoection and rating analveis be done ofF this

bridge by amivak?

COMMONWEALTH AEPQRTING COMPANY _ (717} 761.7150
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. . | . 1 | . A Yerg
2 Qe Dy you agyoe or ﬁuus PeunDOT agree fﬁat befqr&
3 any @4 jor work be done on this bridge that the in-depth
4, inspection and rating dﬁa}ygis be coupleted?
5l Ba. Yes.
ﬁﬁ .  Ba othat the wﬁrk that von have recomnended or ‘
7 the woerk that yvour comsultant recommended pursuant to ~ j
8“ PonndT inapection in Fehrpapy of *%3‘ﬂﬁm§i@ e deidgvod |
9 until th@ ratipy analysis ic done so that rapuirg arentt f‘ 1
10; ﬁaﬁakam& then torn out if a new deck isg ne@déﬁ?
1 A. Ve
“I’ ; ozl G. 1 PennbOT willing to do the in-depth raling
E:, \,: . - 13, anaiysin?
| 4y Ao Oply if we gre orderoed to.
15“ 2. PennlOV io capable of doing {47
18 ) Ao Yesa.
17 0. You have the capacity?
18 A, Yes.
iy MR. CLARK: Thank vou.
’20  T have nothing further of thig Witnﬁgés
i1 ’ .
2 h JUDGE NGUYEN: Mr. Mechem.
22 MR. MECHEM: No questions.
o 2B JUBGE NGUVEN: My, Waloh.
: ‘ 24 MR. WALSH: No guestions, Your Honor,
il ;
25: ~ JUDGE NGUYEN: Mr. DeBroff.
COMMGNW‘EALTH REPORTING COMPANY ‘(7’17), 7817150
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CROZE-BHAMINATION

BY MBR. DeRROFF:

ge This may boe repetitive, but to the best of your
knowledde hes PennDOT been doing iasyeﬂtimnﬁ'@f‘thi“
structure gince 19887

Ay To ay knoewledge ITodo not knoew if they have done
Ay . ta’: 1993 thev did an inspecticn. |

¢, and in the veport on page Five of the BME
nrintout there ig a rafér&ngé to 5715788 where there was
an inspection which appears to be such an in-depth
ingpeﬁti@n done by Penpbo? -- by Greiner BEngineering on
behialt of PennbOT.

A. Page five of what report?

g.' In the BMS priuntount, page five. And in that
the load ratings are alaso indicated at the bottom of the
pafit, L Can yor 1all o me if that appears to ho #mrr@asﬁ

{Witness perusing docunent.}

AL That appear: ‘5 o be oorreot.

Q. Bo since "B8 to this point, noticing here tﬁaa‘

PepnbOT has throngh an engineering firm performed an

in-depth inspection, then that has been vour

regponsibility gince that time, sinece vou have performed

ib

L one thig yvear, is thal right?

Ay That's correct.

0. And in vour opinion are there anv repairs that

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717) 761~715Cf
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has already

4. dunt what is ﬁuﬁb!ihﬁd in the rpgspection

repoart.
ME, DeBROFP: Phat's all. Thank vou.

JUDGE NGUYEN: Mr. Chillemi.

MR. CHTLLEFMI: I have no gunestions, Your Honor.

Jﬁﬁﬂf HGUYEN: ¥ have a guestion for the wiineon.

How do vou suggest the responsibility be assigned

fvr the partiec?

CTHE WITNESS: Repeat that agein?

JUDGE NGUYEN: Do vou have any suggoes zzsn about

assigning responsibility to the parties?

CTHE WITNHESS: I have no suggestion.

L

JURGE NCGUYEN: - Do vou have any opinion?

r;)»

THE WITNESS: You mean the respongibii
waintenancse of the structure?

JUDGE NGUYEN: Yes.

THE WITHESS: Weii, {he approaches &nﬁ
should be the yﬁagﬁnﬁi%iiity~af the city.

Ambtrak's responsibility shonlid he what
undwy the ﬁridg@, iheykshvuidkmainiain that,
e the substructure,

The concreto s idewalk and the spalling

tv for

the surface

is invml¢ﬁﬁ

ghich wonld

areas of the

concrete sidewallk and ourd should be the responsibility

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150




.  ; 1 of the ity te saintain.
Y,

=4 The expapnsion ioint failure shoudld be the cily to

31 maintain ithe gurface the bridge.

41 ; That is my sudggestion.
o JUDGE NGUYEN: Ts there any highway in the area.
B THE WITNESS: A hichway?

7 JUDGE NGUYEN: Yoo.

81 , FTHE WITNENS: P8 o mel g otate highsay, po. 14 ig
B & local street. B9th Street is a local gireet.
oh  JUDGE NGUYEN: Mr. Liner, do vou have any rodirect?

1 MR. LINER: Ro redivect.

. - 12} : ME. CLARK: Mav 1 ask the witoess a qtueatir;;xi baped
B an your guestion, Your Honor? |

14ﬁ JUDGE NGUYFN: Pleasge

15 | CROSS-EXAMINATLION

16 4 ‘ BY MR, ©LARK:

R
et

¢

T 3 o s - e e G . N :
wi 3. Mr. LaSpada, you did say that you did review }

B the entire record in this matter?

19 i f’% - ‘I\g&t - i} ii%i ™

20 ¢ . You are aware that there ave currvently tuo

2L outstanding PUC orders on this mettor?

224 M. Right.
20 0. From ‘84 and 196572

. ~ g4 A. Yh-huh.

-

25 4 Q.  And that in each of those twoe orders the

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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substracture and superstroeture was gooigned, at least oy
an interim bagie, to Amtrak?  Are vou aware of that?

KA. No, I oam not.

sk

3. When yoeu testified in answer to the A3L3Y:

Cguestion, was that yvour personal opinieon or was that

PonnDOT e opinion?

A. - That 12 the department’s oapinion.

o
13
bl
"y
Yok
o
P

e

1

s
d

fhe Lmedis of vour opdnion tor switching
G having the maintepnance reﬁpwﬁsibilify for the dech -«
aml I assume that means the supersiraeiarn = ehifted
Iroi -Am‘sira%“: tsy the eity?

A. Well, my answer i predicated that it is o ity
si?e@t; And it die our feeling that thayyghunld e

respopsible For the approeaches and the repairs to the

“deck of the bridge.

0 w&gt 15 the basis for thatr?

'aﬁ The basioc?

9. Yoo, for that otatemont.

A. ‘The bagis?

kQ. For the deck.

A, Because it s vour street. You own it; Yoy
are supposed to maintain it.

2. Degp te the fact, as T saild, thé,ﬁtrﬁmﬁérﬁ hau
alzeaﬁy boen a{ least oun ay interim basie, the

substructure and superstracture, assigned Lo somebody

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY . (717) 761-7150
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A, Yo, Right.

Q" You do agree, do you not, that the deck of a
bridge is part of the superstruacture?

A, it ia.

MR. CLARK: Nothing further.

JUDGE NGUYEN: Thaunk vou.

(Wi tnens oxogned, )

JUDGE NGUYEN: Mr. Mechens.

MR, MECHEM: Your Honor, are we gaing t@yﬁagm over
the guestions at this point directed to Amtrak?

JUDGE NGUYEN:  Yes.

MR. MECHEM: Bevause it would be our view if a
?ﬁﬁﬁ@gt were made for the admission of the testimony
received by mail from Amtrak we would be opposed to that
since they dor't appear to be here todav.

Naw, on behalfl of Cunrail I ¢all Mr. Autenvieth to
the stand.

Fhereupon,
KARL R. AUTENRIETH
having been duly sworn, igﬁtifi@ﬁ as Tollows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. MECHEM: |
g. Would vou give yvour nawe and office address to

the reporter, pleage?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 764-7150
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My mame is Karl R. Antenrieth. My business

4

*one
%
*

atddress is Consolidated Rail Corporation, 2201 Market
Street, Philadelphia 19101.

e What pusition do vou hold with Conrail?

A. T am enploved hy é@nr&ii an a senior eivil
epginser in the offive of design and construstion, chiof
engiﬁger‘

g Ware von designotest by ﬁnnrai? o appear today
o teatify for ﬂﬁnraié and also to acquaint vourself LQ
the extent necessary with the backyround of this
proceeding?

A, Yes.

. ‘ﬁmmrdéi ie called upon to answer fonr

s the most

St

légia&} seguence wonld be to start with number 17 and au
& resnit T ask vou to ﬁ%ateyhmwkanraii benefits from the
existence Qf the oxicting bridge ﬂ%rggturé?

A. tonrail does not bensfit at all from the
anistence of the bridge stracture.

¢. Does Conrail currently operate trains under the

A, o Bo, we do not.,

2. Has it done go within the rea&ﬁf @aﬁt?
Al N

e Are yvou aware of any plansg Lo conmenos

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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eperations in the inmediate fature?

A« No.

2. From all of thié ¥ eonelude that the rail
aperations are those conducted by Amt cak.

’A « Yoo,

g, Doeas Conrail have any ownership interest in

thooe trachks that are currently used?

Ba o B
. HWhat ditens of cogt jpourred by anvone who iz a

party to this preceding iz C@ﬁraiikwiizing 1O asgune
voluntarily?
A, None whatsoever.
Q. The Conmission aske na if we have any
suggestions as to how costs should be allocated in thia
provoeding. Do vor have any euch suggest jons?

A, No.

£, We are azgked to state what portions of the

crogsing Conrail agrees to maintain in the future and/or

to assune the costs therecf. Can you respond to that for
Cﬂnfaij?

A. Ponrail deoes ot agree to yéf?urm any poriion
of ithe paintenance work. nor do we agrer fo assune auy of
the coste of the paintenance work,

@. Do you have any suggestions for the record as

to which party or parties should be reguired to mainyain

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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any or all of the structure and, if you do, would vou
gtale vour reacsons?  and if veu don't, obviously you
aon't have reasons.

Ao T see no reason to go againet the existing PUC

Lorder which places the maintenanoe responsibility for the

sub and superstructiure against Amtrak.

MR. MECHEM: I think that we have now covered ithe

Cfour geectiong that wore addregssed teo Conratl, MNe.

Autenrieth ig offered for mromﬁwéxamjﬂati@ng
JUDGE NGUYEN: Mr. Clark,
MR. CLARE: Thank veoau.
CROBE-EXAMINATION
BY ME. CLARK:

o Mr. Autenristh, vou testified that conrail

ceurrentiy does not operate at this rail-highway erogoing,

g that eorreat?

A, Correet.

9. Conrail in the past did operate here, iﬁ that
porrest? |

A&. o the best nfrmy kn&wledg@,fseveraikyqarm aiye,
vesg,

€. And prior to coming today, did veu have ah

opportunity to review the previous statement of testinony

of the Conrail witnesses in the last two procesdinge?

A. T reviewed our engineesring file.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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. Did that incinde the testimony?

A . I did not gee a transeript, no.

Q. Do yvou know ubep mexaii evased operations at
thig lwﬁ@tiwn?

A. Based on our conversation with our traipmaster
iwa days agoe his response to my inguiry on &he;verg same
guestion wag several vears., He could not be any more
gpeeific,

Q. Do you know or did vour records show that

Conradl at any time owned at least tracks, track

Taciiitics, at this erossing?

A. I doen’t have that infermation available, no.

. And the nert guestion would be do vou know or
were vyou able to ageertain whether Conrail owned éﬂy
right~of-wav at this looation?

A. ¥ aleo den't have ?haz information.

. Other than asking your Traiﬂmasaor apont the
trajin operations, were vou able to ascertain whether
Conrail did an abendonment of servien or an @Wéiitﬁmn of
service on thic rail line to the Ice?

AL yﬁﬂ, I did sot,

. When Conraill did operate what line opr hranch

P

what was Lhe Bame or the line code that dia -- 1f von

haow - that did sperate gt this location?

A. 1 believe the line thai extended through the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7180
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area at zometime in the past was called the Jérgwy
Eunning Track. |

. And I take it that if Conrail Jdid own eithoy
track or right-of-way vouw don't know when th@? diapooed
of it, asold jv?

A.  Fo the bﬁﬁi of wy information the former dersey
Running Trachk occupied lands owned by Anirak.

(o Bat the track tinelf wao nwngﬁ By Conpraily  Or

was this Amtrak railvead track facilities which vou hed

3
F

iy

trachkage rights for
e T dontt have that information o confirm that.

MR. CLARK: I have nothing further. Thank you.

-

JUDGE NGUYEN: Mr. Liner.

MR. LINER: No guestiong.

JUDGE NOUYEN: WMr. Walsh.

MuE. WALSH:  No gwestiong, Your Honor,
JUDGE NGUYEN: Mr., Debroff.

MR, DeBROFF: No questions, Your Honor.
JURBGE NOUYEN: Ny, Chiitlewl.

MR. CHILLEMI: DNo guestions, ?guy Honor.,
JUDGE MGUVEN: I have one guegtion for yog.

Who used the evrossing before? Whoe used the

crussing?

THE WITNESS: Was Conrail using the ¢ropging

hefore?

. COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717} 7617150
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JURGE NGUYEN:
THE WITNFSSE:
trachage righto
gonra

JUDGE NGUYEN:

know when you ceased operaticng

FHE WITNESS

siven . boome b ooby
- JUDGE NOUYEN:

euaet ﬁa{@?

THE WITNESS:

JUDGE Vﬁﬁ?ﬁ%:

THE WITNESH:
Amtrak,

JURCGE NOUYEN:

ME. DOBROFF:

about Mr. Mechem's

Amfrak restimony

had responded to that as a result of their not

bosdavy .

MR. MECHEM:

that if apybody here

record the written statement that all of us

being excluded.

Just to amplify, it was

from Amtral 1T would

e
BT g gy
1EET .

Yoea.o 1 believe we previously had

over Amtrak's pain line track uhoere

i1l paid on a per car-mile basic.

And you testified that you did not
on the crossingd

My amswer te that was the information
alumman et wan

peveral voears s,

And you did not know exacily the

Correct.

Who uses the urosging non?
Ty the’hext of my knowledge, éc1@1y7
Thank you,

{Witpens sxouassd,)
T wan

Your Honor, if I may, wondering

request, whether von ruled on the

I wasn't sure what you

showing np

By position

today wag dispo

ged to offer into the

have roveived

2

object to that in the absence of

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ' (717} 761.7150
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anvbody here frouw Amtrak whe could sustain

oross-exanination,

MR. CLARE: 1 wonld have obijected too if ganvons

tried to offer it. I would bave joined My, Mechem in

obieating. T didn't raise it becauge I -didn'it hear

anyvone offer it yet.

Yoend
]

o

[t i

oo
"

JUDGE NGUYEN: ain the obijection.
I, Walsh,

MR. WALSH: Your Hopor, my witness, my intended

witness, Mr,. MeElwee, has not appeared today. We have

‘submitted the testimony by lettoer of June 24, 1993, ¥ an

very familiar the gquestions and the answers that appear

in the SFEPTA material. T wonld first move that if there

Cig opo crogs-examination thatl these guestions and

answers -~
JUDGE NGUYEN: Where iz the wiitnegs?
MR. WALSH: Pardon me?
JUDGE NGUYEN: Where is the witness?

MR, WALSH: The wituess appa

+

cently iz at a PUC
field conference at the Belmont and Girard Avenue bridge

where BEPTA has trolley tracks in the bridygs ovey the

oy

smtrak right-of-way. There may have been some confusion
on his part. It may be partially my respongibility. I

notice that in the copy of the transmittal letter to Your

Honor my own witness, Mr. MceRlwee, was omitted and it

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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wight have been hig method of reminding him of the
hearing.

T ant familiar with the ma%éria} and would of fer
mysgif a5 an alternate witpness if thar& is any
crosg-exanivat fon that anvone &mlie?eg is e

| JUDGE NGUYEN: Mr. Clark, do vou have apy

objootion?

nunbeyr of times, testitied both times before. T have
read their testimonyv and to me i1 iz nothing -- there is

nothing different in there than that which is already on

the record in the 83 and 84 hearinges.

I don’t want to sound dincousistent, beeausé‘i just
said Amtrak is not ﬁ@r& and T would ﬁ@t agres to theiv
tpstinony coming in.

k? wmﬁerﬁtaﬁﬁ Mr. Walsh's prmﬁicamantﬁ His witneas
is not bBere. I don't believe T wonld hava croass-exanined
hip witnoss uﬂéer any ¢ireunstances.

I wmight just;’if I may,., suggest to be consistent as
long as their testimonvy isn't going to change, and Ly
that 1 nmean Sgg@%“gﬁgsbﬂpﬁiﬁﬂeﬂtﬁﬁir Q@mmutgr,railyt;gﬁnﬂ
%}’ﬁhiﬁ 1ngatimﬂ, it hag been téﬁtéi@ed bef re it dm all

on Amtrak right-of-wav. They aloo have a bus route on

AT e A | i s el

top. As long as that is the same, T would not have had

any guestions and I an perfectly willing to let the

COMMONWEALTH REFPORTING COMPANY . (717) 761-7150
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record stand g5 it ie without the need for any additional
testinmony from SEPTA.
T do not beliceve that there was anything new in

their restimony and I understand fully well that they are

noat  agreeing to bear any costs anpd I aceept that g their

pogition, &g it hac been since 1983.

JUDGE NQUYEN: Mr. Mechen.

ME. MECHEM: o e wﬁﬁ}ﬁ have no obisgtion o ﬁit%m:
ni thoe approgchaes suggested by the ﬁitg, We ﬁévé s@gﬁ
Lhe ﬁtatémeﬂ{ prepared fmr‘SE??ﬁ’aﬂﬁ it givés me no
reason

JUBGE NGUYEN: Br. Liner.

MR. LINER: I have no objection, either;‘eﬁcépt
that we have net recsived a copy of that‘téstimany.

MR, WARSH: IF we conld paﬁse fér a mﬁm@n%*

{Dorunent handed to M?; ﬁinﬁy‘)

ﬁR;VWA&EH: Your Henor, while Mr. Liner is

rovievwing the SEPTA testimony I wonld make one point,

that the Oonrail witness had stated to the best of his

knowledge be thought theat Amirak was the only veil

operator underneath., It is eolear that SEPTA aperates on

e R R

the Amtrak irdackage by way of a trackage rights agreement

and intends to gontinue to 4o 8o.
MR. MECHEM: We do not take esception to what vou

ingt said.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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MR, WALSH: ‘fThank vou.

JUDSE NGUYEN: Mr. DeBroff,

MR. DeRROFF:  No, Your Honor, the Law 8ur$am‘ﬁéés
not objent to the inclusion éf the testimony but would
juSt want to ask twa,clarifyiﬂg guestions if possible to
‘thﬁf testinony of Mr. Walsh.

MR. WALSH: I would be varykhappy to.

MR, DeBEOFP: Can 1 ge alhiead and do that now?

JURGE NGUYEN: Yes.

MR. DeBROFF: First of all, do you know how many
ivﬂiﬁﬁ vou have through there a day apprmgjmdtely?

MR. WALSH: 1 don't know the exact number, but it

has not changed over the course of the last several

waekends, for &xaméle;‘th@rﬁ haﬁ‘héén due to subsidy
roduct fons %hérw have boen some catbacks on fhe weekonds,
VQSpeciallg Sundlay. |
| MR. DeBROFF: And the ﬂthéf guestion wasg ih
refarence Lo vour answer in guestior 19 about the
h@n&fitﬁ, T would just like to ask mmré specifically
because youy answer is,. I guess, general, would you agree
that SEPTA doeg in fact benefit from the 5%th Séreet‘
structure.
MR. WALSH: To the same extent ag any other rail

&érrie:*

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY: {(717) 781-7150
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ME. DeBROFY: Thank vou.

That*s a1,

ME. WALGH:  For convenrience sake, Mr. Clark points
ont to me that atr page 21 of the prior testimonv in thiak
ﬁrmﬂ&&ding %huym ig testimony as to the detalls of SEPTA
operations, inclading wkat was kpown as Bue Route G
avross the HOth Street bridae and other auch detail.
BOVE: Thank sou,

AUDGE NGUYEN:  Can vou read that into the record?

ME. WALSH: Your Honor, I wonld suggest that this,
of wonrse, alveady o in 4 seuse in the record. 1t
begins at page 10,

JUBGE NGUYEX: I dop't have that.

ME. WALBH: The LEPIA witness was a Mr. Brian
Yoodburn at the tiwe. And we arce talking about aq Liearing
i the Commisasion of Auaust 3&.ki%33p P does not aﬁ
Yoy amwd I owonld be very happy to read it into the
record.

JUHDCE NGUYEMN: Ploagse.

MR. WALSH: Dbirect Bxemination by SEPTA “@gﬁgm},
Mr.o Hagsos

"Honld you give veur a1l panme and addresa?

"Anzwer:  Brian G. WUwﬁbnrn*’

k“@wﬁgtimm: By whom are yéw employed and in uwhat

eapaeily?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ~ {717) 761-7150
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"Answer:  Ttito PO0 West VUyoemiag Avenue,

Philadeliphia, 191490, § am <60 by sontheastern

Pennsylvania Transportation Authcrity, 2lse known as
BEPEA, aw g acglstant praject oengineer,

"Guestien: Ars vou avthorviged to testify in this
matter?

PAnewer: Yoo, toan.

Hompeotions Bhab i ARPTA's involvement ab oo
arossing

"Answer:  SEPTA operates a Boute § bus acroun “%w

atrect at this loeaticen. Underneath we operate 44
seheduled round trips by onr Pacli-Bryn Mawr commutor
rail seprviee" - T waﬁld &ﬁé B knmwﬂ a3 Routse R-%,
Resuming Mr. Woodburn's statement, "Thege trips are
operated with electrified superonia™ -- I'm reading from
the travseript - "eare on Awmtrak trackage,

"Ouestion:  Does SEPTA have anv opinion an to the
condition of the structure®

JUDSE NGUYER: - Thank vou..

ME., §&L Hr ALY right. REosentially, it i the sane
today, Your Honor. The Ronte G, I am familiar with
whether it is otill called Route G, but there jis still a
buﬁ route on the surface of the bridge operated bw SEPTA,

JUDGE NOUYFEN: And SEPPA alzso w&&raiew the train on

the travka?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761.7150
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MR. WALSH: SE?TR operates ¢ comnmuter rail line
known as B-5 out to Panii from center oity on the Amtrak
tracks underneath that bridge. ,That information remaing
the HAME . |

JUDGE NGUYEN: And vou ép@rat@ 44 tyipg-a Qay?

ME. WALSH: It is someihing in the viciniiy of 44,
4% traing. |

éﬂﬁﬁﬂ NOGUYEN:  Can vou Lo mops --

MR. WALSH: Probably in one dir&stiana

JUDGE NGUYEN: Can it’@% more than that?

MR. WALSH: 1 beg vour parden?

JUDGE NGUYEN:  Can it be wmore than 44 trips a day?

%ﬁ¢ WALSH: It might’b@ ﬁﬁ a &ayk ’i am not ﬁﬂféa’
What I wounld be very happy to do ig.twksugpiy & srhedule
3 f thé R-5 operations.

€Tra1n ﬁvhﬁﬁalu handed to Mr. Walsh.)

MR. MECHEM: There are many, Your Honor. T c¢an
back that up.

MR, WALBH: I wonld h@ very happy to Sﬁ@ﬁ}? # frosh
&agy.

| JUDGE NGUYEN:  oOhavy. Thank YOl

MR. WALSH: Would that be agrecable as a late-filed

exhibit?

- STURGE NGUYEBN:  No. T don’t think so.

MR. WALSH: It's not necessary?

COMMONWEALTH REPDRTING COMPANY « {717) 76%-7150
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FUDGE NGUYEN: Not ne¢essary.

M. WALSH: All right.

JUDGE NGUYEN: Mr. DeBroff.

MR. DeBROFF: Your fHonor, I would just allow
Mr. Chillemi to proceed if he has anvthing at thia time
fivet. | |

MR. CHILLEMI: Your Honor, Philadelphis Electric

Company bat privsyy and secondary distribulicy wires that

are attached to the anderside of the bridge. At this
time we.cgn‘{'ﬁay how they will be affected unlesse and
until thﬁré ara ?lans submitted tﬁ uﬁ‘@“ a degision and
@}éﬂa subpmitted to us showing the extent ol the vopairs

and/or removal and reconstruetion of the bridge that

wight be necesgary.

But I do have an engineer here with me andg if

canvone wants to ask hiwm guestions, ¥ would he perfectly

aappy to put him on the stand.

Furthermore, I would as$um@ th&ra would be a
follow-up hearing for ﬁﬂﬁﬁ‘dllmﬁﬁtiﬁﬂ'ﬁurpﬁﬁ%ﬁ after
plang and work are completed.

So that is the position of the admyaﬁy today.

JUDGE NGUYEN: Hgas anyone want to ask guestions?

Mr. Linep.

- MR. LINER: No guestions,

JUDGE NGUYEN: Mr. Clark.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7681-7150
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MR. CLARK: Mo qaestinﬁg,

JUDGE NGDYEN:  Mr, Hechem,

MR. MECHEM: No guestions.

JUDGE NGUYEN: Mr. Walsh.

ME. WALSH: Nu guestions, Your Honor.
JUNGE NGUYEN: Mr. DeBroff.

MR, DebhROFF: Yes, Your Honor. Jdust one guiohk

guostinon for Me, Chillomi.

Do o yvou have any prior ooste that yvou have incuryred
a8 a4 result of anv of the prior wnrk to this guinr?

ME. CHILLEMI: No. |

MR. DeBROFF: Thank vest,

JUNGE NGUYEN: Thank vou,

Neww it io vour turn, Mr.o DeBroff.

MR. DeBROFY:  Thank you very much. Your Honor.

T owemld like to present David Wilhelm for the ppe

Lawy Bureiau.

Wherenpom,

DAVID T, WILHELHM
having been duly sworn, testified as follows:
DIRBECT EXAMINATION
BY MR, DeBROFF:

0. Could you please state your name and address

f

and gspell yvour last name for the record?

A. My name ig David T, Wilheln, W Lo LeH-EeL-M. I

COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY {717) 761-7150
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am with the Pennsylvania Public UVrility Commicsion, rail
gafety division, P. 0. Box 3226%, Harrisburyg, Peﬂﬁﬁylvani@
17105, |
Q. And what position 4o veu hold with the PUC?
Ao ¥y position title i civil engipeer consultant.
0.  Angd heow Jong have you H@id thig position?
A. T have been with the ﬂﬁmmiﬁﬁiﬁﬁ’ﬁ little over
fnar Years.
Q. Anﬁkare vou 4 raistered prnfegﬁiwnal spginesy
i&kthe Compouvealth of Pennsyvivania?
A ¥as, T an.
. And vould von degoribe the nature of vour
dutios? |
A Yﬂﬁg I act 4s an engineering r&ﬁrﬁﬂéﬂtdtiVQkﬂf
the Commpission concerning all mait&rs relating to
rait-hioghway vrossings %hfwughmgt the state,
9. And do part of vour job duties include
monitoring wrwsﬁingg such as the 59lh Street bridge?
A.  They do,

(1. Are vou anthorizud to testify on behalf of the

A. Yes, 1 an.
Q. Are vou familiar with the crossing we have been
discussing today?

A. Yes, I am. T held a field conference at that

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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erogsing on March 33; 1993,

3. Gan vou tell sie ﬁhaﬁ voauyr ohservations
regarding the mr&sging were at that bLime?

A. Well, at thal fime, the reasen we held the
iuformal field conferonce wag becauge &e received a
ﬂummﬁniﬂaeimn fromwm the ity of Philadelphia that there
wore several decok expansion loints Lhat were severely
dotey tor-abed ond cauning & peobien to the tralidis on the
deckt. ‘Thaﬁ was the reason {or holding that.

g, And te the host of your knowledge haﬂkﬁmtfak
éwmpijEQ with ordering parﬁgrapﬂ'fév& 0f the order of
%viébmr 21, 1uusy

Ao Could you tell me what that paragraph --

.  That refers, I believe, to their responscibility

“tor perform @ - 1 would have to refer back to that.

A. I think it dis the navagraph that refers o
their responcibility to provide an in-depth ingpection

and ratinyg analyvis,

.

. Yesr,
A. Fo the besi of wy knowledge they have wot dono
that. And I assume that they den*t intend to do it..
., Amd to the best mfyyumr knowledge has PeanDoT
heen performing thess in@pectiéﬁs on the 5tfgﬁturﬁ sinee

18

o

87

Ao It ig wy understanding based on the reoent
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submittal tha% PepnbUT has made of @ﬁ‘inﬁp&ﬂtiaﬁ report
that PennboT hags inspectad the bridgﬁ in fact three times
beginging in 1988 with ém inspection that at Eﬁﬁt fime
appuars to have hé%g an ipcdepth fpspeeiion and rating

anaiveis.

{3« And what would be vour reconmendations for this

orosging, ineluding anv work that would need to be dous

gape inmediatnly?
A.  Okav. The expansion dame, according to a
eommanivation received from the wity following our field

vopference and following an emerdgenoy order which we

desued after that field conference, the city has made

temparary ropairs to the expancion dans.  And I think

also in bthat order th& eity was directed o maintain
th&ge repatrs until gsuch time as a further order was
tanuod.

Regarding the directive @ﬁai amtrak dnspect the

hridge, T think that ig g poolt point now because it

appears Yo have been done by anobther pariy, that being

PennbOT. T gee no reason to go forward with that

directive,

From this point forward ny f&ﬁummeﬂdaﬁiwn; in the
best interestis of the structure T recommend thet a party
éﬁpﬁriaﬂﬁﬁﬁyﬁiﬁh highway bri&gﬁ mainkeﬂanﬁv'ﬁe asaignod

the physical maintenance yesponsibility for the entire

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY * (717) 761-7150
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subieet gstructure and roadway and sidewalk approaches.

Cim o thio eawe othindk that narly g the City of

Philadelphia.

I 11 1o pradent for tha Compission to allovate a
sharing of the maintenapce costs, I suggest that that be
acconplished by directing other parties to reimburse the
city a peroentags ol apy maintenance coats ineuarred by
Pir ity

Furthermores, [ recommend that the City of
Philadelphta be directed to inspect the entire siructure
at regular intervaly pot exceeding two vears in
acoordance wizh’wurr@ni NBIS inspection ﬁ.dﬂdafﬁﬁ wiiﬁmut
projudioe to the city s right o rocover part or il of
Lhe inspection ocosts from other parties in avecrdance
with any tawfnl sarcement bebween the parties.

2. And g therse anvihing elsze thatl voy woald tTige
to o add Lo that statement?

A. N,

ME., BeRROFYP: Thaﬂk Yo,

Ae 1n open for oross.

JUDSE NGUYEN: Mo, Clark.

ME. CLAEK:  Thank vou.

UROGSE-FEAMINATION

BY M8. CLARK:

Q.  The three ingpecitions Lthat vou make referenoe

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761 7150
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o, do you have any indicastion that these were shared
with any of fhe other people or parties to thic action?
A. I heve no information to that effect. |

@e  Now, vou seld that vour recosmendation ic to
kave the Compission iQSﬂé‘d new order directing the City
of Philadelphia as the expeorienced highway mainténancg
@ﬂfﬁtye is that correct?

A ﬁx&ntir»

3. JFsn't it juet an feasible bto have Amtrak hire a

consultant to do the same thing for them?

Ao Yes, T would think it is junt as fessible for
Amtrak to do that.

@+ fo that it ig nothing - to yvour knowledge doogs
th@ ity have any special expertise that ﬂannﬁt be hired
by 4 grivéte songultant or engineering Tirm?

. 1 think not.

€. Bo that the Commission could just as well
continue to erder Amtrak, either itself or &hr@ugﬁ b
éﬁntﬁaat with a vonsultant, to do that whieh it hag heon
Qnﬁe? an order to do sincs 1983 or "8470

A. Well, it ig my understandinrg that;due to o a
legal decision Amtrak has been ahgﬁiweﬁ of responsibility
for m&intainéﬁq highway bridgegs, &ﬁd that 1z why my
recomnendatrion was o direct that that responsibility be

hamiled by the City of Philadelphia.
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ii Iar been my experience ~- in any event, it has
bosn @y cxperience VYhat shere rgilroads bave been
asgigned meintenance responsibility for highway bridoaes
the sbtructure suffers from that assigument of
responsibility becauge the railroad jﬁst i X am speaking
in gguwrdi ot rallroeads ~- o not dﬁﬁigﬂkth&t a high
priogcity of work and genorally the structure does not get

satptained auicaieloly,

%

£, But that ig merely —- ig that pot werely a

fulfilling their obligation as oppogsed to thelr
A. 1 beyg vour pardon. Yesn, exactly. That’'s

9. If they did whal they were obligated to do,
that would noi ocequr?

A, I agree.

. And the firet part ol veur statement that it ig
vour understanding based on é court degision ig what
grives vour v what iﬁi}ﬁeﬁﬁwﬁ‘?mﬁ,ﬁﬁw‘iﬁ testify that
the ity should have thiﬁ‘m&int@ﬂﬁﬁéﬁ responsibility?

MR. DaeBROFP: I would obiect to that; Your Houor.
wa&ﬁiﬁ say that Mr. ¥Wilhelm is testifying not gs an

attorney but as a professional engineer basing his

Aecision on what io just and prudent for safety concerns.

Aud the fact that there are outstanding Amtrak's

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717} 761-7150
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ﬁ@ﬁi%ivﬁﬁ pertaining to tﬁaiy being absolved mi certain
vespongibilitieg does nel factor into hig Gﬁvltiﬂﬁ‘

MR. MECHEM: Let @e object (o what vou are saying
Because T think vour witness said that the legal
situation was the reason for hisg apswer.

MR, DeBROVE: No. [ believe Mr.o Clark was
addressing what party should best hanéim the mailnfonepce.

Bo tounderatand that o be coveoet?y

MR. CLARE:  Mr. Moechem understood my question.

?h&% wag my guestion,  The switeh ig based on a part or
4l of ¥Mr, Wilhelw's anderstanding of g legal decision.
That is what he tmaiﬁﬁi@ﬁ to.

BY MR. CLARK:

0. I that aot correct?

S | testified that that is a part of ay ﬁﬁﬁiﬂiﬂn,
that's right. And the other nart of my decision that 1
ééﬁiiiiad to iz that when railzﬁaﬁﬁ are signwﬁ
malutenance responoibilaty they QaiawVM?t:n do pot
fulfill that responsibility adeguately.

MR, CLAREK: T don't know wh@tﬁwykpgu stitl have an
G ject ion.,

MR. DeBROFF: No. 1 will withdraw 18, 1 am just

elarifving, not that that dees not factor in but Luat his

degiston is baged on other tepoets as well.
BY MR, CLARK:

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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. Directing vour attention to the First factor
opce again, it that cvourt devision -~ or if a contrary
oourid decision came ont, would that change vom opinion?

A. Neo. It would absolutely not. Because, again,

Cmy opinion based on the cxperience that I have had i

that in the best intercst of tﬁ& structure and in the
begt interscts of the people of the Cmmmaﬂwaa}th, a party
experienced in bridge waimtendnre and a pavty who onoq
routine basis maintains bridges is the hegtyydriy to
agsign Lhe phyoical saintenance responsibility, |

As favy as the ecost of that r@gpmngiﬁility,'that is
anh@h&f guestion. I am addressing the phyvsical
gaintenance responsibility.

D.. fo that even i?kthw Sity wan ordered to
maintain this, the costs rould he borne by a third party
ar ancothsy party, Amtrak or anveouss slge?

A. 3 think 1 said that in my statement. I said if
it is prudent to allocate a sharing of ihe maintenance

coute 1 saggest that be seocomplished by directing other

#

o

parties Lo relmburse the oity a perventage of any

maintenapce coglts incurred.

. Based on the inspection reports that vou have

cseen -~ and T believe vou said theve have been three of

then?

A. Well, according to the inspection report that 1

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761-7150




13
14
15 |
16
17
1%}

19 |

224

24

184

have thorye is a printont in ihat repoyt from PennboT' s
bridoe maintesanee system. It g @8 ﬂumgutér agyatom
whereby they track all of the bridges in the ﬁtétﬁu In
that aomputsr printout there are three different
insgeﬁtiwnﬁyiigtéd, and that iz what T based my anpwor
43¢ t&ﬁ information pragonted in that roport.

?hér& Was an inspection on 5715788, which Was an
Paopeot pon fypo b, which T beilove ie ap iﬁ“@ﬁpihk
inspection and rating analvysis.

. Exousy me, yiﬁ that shown iﬁ here? That Rey
number one is in-depti?

A Thét ie not shown in hore.

3, That is vour axperionce?

A.  That is my ﬁpinimu‘k That iz only my apinion
this point. I think that to be the case.

Thore wan & second insvection periorsed on

10/730/90. That wes a type 2 inspection, which I think

&ﬁkiﬁﬁpéﬁtimﬁ which ia a follow-up ingpection but more
a cursery inspection looking for things that ﬁave chang
sinee the original inspeciion.

On 2710793 there was a type 2 inapection performe
whieh, again, 123 apn inopection which ig performed at
approximately a tun vear ipterval. This was & little
Tepger than that. It is supposed o be at a two yoar

interval in geoordance with federal standards, agailn

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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i@&ﬁéﬁg for changes from the original inspection wh}eh
world have ehanged the vecopmendations o the rating
tevaln.

9. Are von looking at the s&ma~ﬂwmumeni that
PenmnOT submitted as Exhibit 17

Ao T am lveoking al 4 deoecunont that Pennbi?v
ﬁu&métiéﬁ‘tu the Commpiscion not as Exhibit 1, oy shateveyr

i,

Q. My guestion to you, Mr. Wilhelwm, is i Exhibit

1T othe sgwme thing, though?

(Witness pevueging doousent.d
A, It dm.
. Tn that doonment 18 fthere awy -- was there 4

ip-depth rating -- was there a rating analyeis done?

I
'?"ﬁ
v

apalveis done,  The ratimy a2nalvesis was peferved o, fhﬂ
ariginal In-depth imsyavii@ﬁ veport prepdared in 1988,

&,  And vou have nol seen that either?

A.  Nery, I have pob.

3. Have yor had an opportunity o review this
procvoeding golng back (o dbs ipnitiatiown back in 19837

‘A. I have read the file.

2. And does that include the previous tegtimony?

A. 1t does not include the testimony. 1 aid not

read the testinony.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717) 761-7150
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0. From vour standpoint as an sngipeesr, should
thoera be o rating analvsis done for thig gtructurpe?

A, Well, I think if there in faet wae 8 rating

apalvsis dene, if the information that ig in this report

is eorrect, then T see no need to do that again. This
i, as far as 1 yndergtand it, PennbDOT's standard
procedure.  They do not do an in-depih rating and

inspectiong - an ifp-depth dpzpection and rating anasivaig

.

eyvoery Lwe yvears. This is done only @@riadﬁﬁaily.

S0 my opinion ﬂﬁ that if in fact the information
that iz rhown is correct would be, no, I csee no need to
redn that. That io an pransive ?rmpﬁyitiuﬁ;

. You are éwar& that the earlier orders {rom the
UL diﬁ reguent that a rdting'amalyﬁiﬁ be done aﬁﬁ that
that raving analysis be cirenlated to all the parties to
thé provestinag? -

Be o Yeg, @m; And that was done bf,&vﬂ@g adonted
in 1985, That was prioy to the 1988 inspection hg
PanuhUT. |

€.  And it also chows up in g 1984 order?

0. Aml Lhat was never dong by Antrabk?
d.  To the best of my kuowledge it was not done.
2. Would it be beneficial bo the other parties

here Lo at least see what you suspect PennbOT has done

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150




10

I3

12 4l

18

19

20

21 |

22

24

21 about repair it is something other than putting a steel

187

through its consultant, the rating analysis?

Ao Befinttely. 1 think it would.

. Ho the faet that one may have boen ﬂmﬁ& and not
cirenlated does not help, is not a banéfi& to any of the
parties in thies proveeding to ascertain what should be
done with this structure? Do you agfﬁe with that?

A. Well, actually, I think tke information
Bregsented in the curvent roport which was tf&msmiﬁ?wﬁ Lo
ail of the Qartieg dnes have recommendationms in it. In
fact, there are numerous recoemmoendations, immediate
reconeendations, ghart~texm and long-term
vecoppendatiansg.

. Excuse me. This iz on -~

A Page six.

»,
L%

Q. Okay. On page gix, the firﬁt item iz repair
the steel plate dams and the estimated cost i@~$ﬁ2%?k

A. 1 would not agree with thail cost but it's not
my fiaure.

. You are awaf@ that when the two were replaced
in '8H it wasg 8100.0007

A. It was over $100,000. However, I am also aware

that the repair that vou just made was §1,400. The

ipitial repair that you made on three dams wags $1,400.

Q. Do you ag an engineer believe when thev talk

T COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 761-7150
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plate over the broken or miagning piece ol the ﬁﬁp&ﬂﬁi&n
ﬂﬂﬁ?‘

A. Im this report T think whent they say immﬂdiaég
they probakily were referring - - I can't speak to what
bhey woero referving to, bul ny guoess tg they were
referring to an immediate tenporary repair which was
made.  The long-term vepairs, of course, are to repiace
e romplote dech,

2. Ig there someplace in this -~ 1T apologize.  The
City of Philadeliphlia did not regeive this until 10
ofelock this morning.

A. I understand.

0. He d:4 not have 1t.

Be 3 andgxgtand.

g. I there anyplace in the 6uunm@nt’unﬁar
long-tere that there ig an explanation of why iiygay@ the
deok should be replaced? |

A. 1 dea't know. I oan pot sure. It mav by in
sounie of the copments.

{Witness poerusing dooument.)

A, T am ﬁwr gure. It may bo...

{Witpess perusing doeument,)

4. In that report there are the field notes which
I think vou are looking at right now which I wonld

presumne was the basis fovr evervibing that dig in the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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report, the information that was gathered in the field.

ot
=
Nk

s items referring to the

dechk cxpapsion dams, ot cetera.

%
o

ok

. s thers anvibing in the rveport that rovofsunds
that the weight limitation -- that thiy bridge be posted
with a weight limitatrion?

A. No. Ip fact there is a recommendation that it

noet b posted.

ME. CLARK: May th&V? a moment?

{pagse.)

Ao Mav 10 just say one ihing? on page five there
ig a posting review. I will read it. Tt ﬁayﬁ;’"?his
Sridas ds o eurrently net posted.  Thie ig consistent with'

the coding on BMS seoreen AR and with the conditions noted

during the field ingspection. The bridge should remain

not posted.?
BY MR. CLARK:

d. o In reviewing this, d41id yvou find ¢ sufficiency

i

rating in this decoment?

. Ty otell yvou the truth, I am not that fawmiliar

with the sufficiency ratinmg. I don't know what the

sufficiency rating means.

. 80 the Commiggion’s

S

recopiendation at thie time
e o o what with yespoet o this bridge?

A Omr roecoppoendarion ot this tiwe would be to

GOMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7450
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égﬁign maintenanees regponsibility for the structure and
to alse direct that the structure continue to be
inspected every tuwo yﬁar3¢  That would ﬁ@ Uy
recommendation at this point.

B0 you -

b
»

A. My opinicn is that if a4 responsibie party is

wd

agsigned maintenance responsibility and fulfills that
recpnagibd 1ity then they will deternine what sroblems
oecur and will take care of those problems as they accur.
That 1s what malntenanoe r@sﬁﬁﬂﬁibiiity means.

. But vou have no reaamm@nﬁation an to gpecific
mainteﬁana@ that should bé done jmmediately or should be
done now?

A. Ne.o To tell vou the truth, I have not seeﬁ
apvthing at leagt -- if in‘faet,ymu have made emergency
repairs, Ltomporary ragﬁirﬂ ter the ux@%uﬁi@nfdamg, at the
time T saw this structure it was a curgory inspection
only anﬁ I was only on ths deek. 3 wasn?t under the
bridue. But as far as the deck was concerned 1 didn't
3ee,aﬁything to me that appeared immediately critical
other than the expansion dams. There were some open
holes dn the expansion damg. If they had been covered,
baged just on a very cursory inspection I saw nothing
that I felt was aritiaaz‘tw the 3ﬁfsty‘0f thie tréveling

public at the time, which T assume to be at this time.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . {717) 761-7150
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i, And yﬁu have not seen the bridgae sinceg -~

A, T have not seen the bridae since Mareh 23,

MR, CLARK:  Thank ywu.

I don't have anyvihing further.

JUDGE NGUYEN: Mr. Liner.

MR. LINEE: T have no guestiions,

JUDGE NGUYEN: Mr. Mechen.

ME. ﬁ%ﬁﬁh%z Ros osrpeg b ions,

JUDGE NGUYEN: My, Walsh,

MR. ®WALSH: No.

JUDGE NGUYEN: WMr. Chillemi.

MR. CHILLEMI: HNo guestions, Your Honor.
CJUBGE NGUYEN: I have a QH@ﬁiiﬁﬁ;f@Z‘ygn»

THE WITHESS: Ye=z, sir.

UDGE NOGUYEN: Wiaat do you do in a rating analysio?

ol

THE WIPNESS2: 1 oeqg yvour pardon, oir?

JUDGE NGUYEM: What do you do in a rating analvain?

THE WITNESS: What is a ravting analvsie? 1t's a
determination of the load éarzying vagaaity‘ﬂf %he
structure.  In othor words, based on the sige of the
menhers awd the condition of the wmembere, the 1oaad
aarryving e&pwvxty of the atructure s detoermined based on
S%%ﬁ?él diffeyent allos dable stress levels. There are two
different allowahle gtrecd loevels that were ugel to

@ﬂtﬁfﬂxﬂﬁ lead ratings.
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g that anower vour guestion?

SUDDE BOEUYEX:  Can you tell me what ave they?

PHE WITNESS:  They are the ipventory stress lovel
and the eperating gtreass level,

The iﬁV@ﬁtﬁryyﬁtr@Sﬁ tevel, 1 think, iz ﬁeiigwdfas
an allewable stress level that the bridge can sustain on
# daily bkagic with no damage to the‘ﬁtfﬁﬁtHEE'

Pl eppesz abing ratipg m?yw#a tovel iag g streas
level, a mavimpm stress level, that the bridge can
ﬂnatﬁiﬂ withont damaege and gréi@rably on an infreguent
asis.

JUDGE NOUYEN:  Thank vou,

You are excused.

{(Witness excused.}

éﬁﬁGE NGUYEN: SEPTA Exhibil No. 1 amdl PennhOT
Bubibit ¥o. 1 are adunitted. |

{(Whereupon, the document wpas marked as SEPTA Bxbibit

Na. 1 for iﬁen%ifiﬂﬁaémﬁ, and waﬁ‘raéeLvéﬁ in
evidence.)

JUDGE NCUYEN: Do we have anvthing else?

{Ho audible response, )

SUDGE NGUYEN: UWe are adjourned.  Thank vou.

{Whereupon, at 11:10 a.m., the hearing was

eomeTuded,
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CEFRTIFICATE
1 hereby certify, as the stenographic repoyter,
ﬁkdf'tﬁe forepoing Qrﬂﬁ@@ﬁingé were taken
ﬁt%ﬁﬁgfﬂ@hiﬁﬂiﬁy by me and thereafter redaced to
typewriting by me oy unﬁéf my divection; and that thig

prapseript ia g true and accurate record fo the boest of

my ability.
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By:

Robert J. Stonaker
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THURSDAY JULY1,1993
59th STREET OVER AMTRAK
CITY OF PHILADELPHIA TESTIMONY
PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION HEARING
TESTIMONY OF LANE B. FIKE, P.E. ¢ .,

1. Q. City submit into record a detailed itemized summary of all costs and Jﬁ
expenses incurred initially by it, and which were not previousty allocated by

Commission order, in furnishing material and performing work in accordance with

prior orders of this Commission pertaining to the subject crossing, including the
Emeraency Order issued March 26, 1993, and submit testimony explaining in fufl

its summary of costs.

1. A. There are five (§) dams on the 59th Street Bridge. The dam on the north
abutment and on the first pier north of the south abutment were replaced in 1984,
pursant to a Commission Order. The dams on the remaining two piers have been
plated by the City. The dam on the south abutment is damaged but does not
require action at this time. A single plate has been welded to one portion of this
dam.

The City of Phitadelphia has performed repairs on this bridge as directed inthe .
Emergency Order issued March 26, 1992, Those repairs included the plating of =
the two pier dams as described above. Because these repairs were of a
temporary nature, the City has retumed twice to reposition the plates placed on
the deteriorated expansion dams. The costs associated with these repairs are .2
shown in City Exhibit €-23.

S
oA REF REF N

B O

The method used by the City for these repairs was to weld plates to the
expansion dams. Because the bridge remains open to traffic and because of the
deteriorated condition of the dams these plates have broken loose from the dams
several times and required rewelding. The dam on the pier just south of the north
abutment has been plated but the plate has repeatedly been dislodged. The City =T
has elected to weld the plates directly to the upper flanges of the superstructure oD )
and cover the area with asphalt. at this location. This work should provide a more {"“’ -
durable repair but should still be considered temporary. This work will be @ %
performed on one dam and should be complete by July 1, 1993. The estimated g} ‘fﬂ
cost for this work is $5000. (A detailed breakdown of the costs will be submitted I =

at the hearing.) | -

2. Q. City state whether any Federal funds were expended in performing any of
the work. '




|

2. A. No federal funds were expended for these repairs or for any work
performed by the City as a result of any PUC Orders. Federal funds are not
available for routine maintenance of bridges or for temporary repairs.

3. Q. City state how the City's transportation system benefits as a result of the
evistence of the subject above-grade ¢rossing.

3. A. This structure provides a safe crossing of the AMTRAK railroad right-of-
way for motor vehicles, bus passengers and pedestrians on the bridge and for

the passengers of the trains as well as other railroad traffic below the bridge. As

previously testified, this structure links two heavily traveled State Highways,
Lancaster Avenue and City Line Avenue and is used as an access route to and
from the City.

4. Q. City state whether it has performed an inspection of the crossing structure;
if s0, submit into evidence copies of the inspection report.

4, A. This structure is the responsibility of AMTRAK and the City has not
performed any in-depth inspection of the structure. The City has performed a
cursory inspection of the wearing surface. Periodic inspection of the repairs to the
dams are made by the City to assure that the plates have not been moved from

the expansion dams.

5. Q. City state whether it recommends any load restrictions on the structure and
whether any repairs should be made at this time or in the near future.

5. A. Untit AMTRAK performs the in-depth inspection and rating analysis as

. ordered by the PUC inthe 1984 and 1885 Orders, the City is unable to -

recommend a safe load limit for this structure or recommend necessary repairs.

6.Q. City state whether it will agree to assume the responsibility for detailed
inspection and load rating analysis of the subject structure as directed to be
performed by National Railroad Passenger Corporation by Commission Order
adopted October 31, 1985, if said work has not already been accomplished by

-others.

6. A. The City will not assume responsibility of an inspection of this structure.
We are unaware of any inspection being performed by any other party. The City
has the capability to perform an inspection and rating of the structure but unless
all costs associated with the inspection and rating are bome by other pariies, the
City is unwilling to perform the work.




7. Q. City state which items of costs incurred initially by it and by others it agrees
to bear and which party or parties it suggests should bear the remaining items of
costs, stating the basis for such suggested assignment of costs.

7. A. The City believes that AMTRAK is responsible for the maintenance of this

~structure and should bear all costs associated with the maintenance, temporary
repairs and inspection of this structure. The City requests that all our costs
incurred since March 26, 1993 be reimbursed by AMTRAK based on existing PUC
Orders.

8. Q. City state what portions of the subject above-grade crossing it agrees to
maintain in the future, andfor assume the costs thereof, and which party or parties
it suggests should be required to maintain the remaining portions, being specific in
its suggested assignment of responsibilities, and state the basis for such

 suggested assignment of responsibilities.

g. A. The City does not agree to bear any of the costs associated with the
maintenance, rehabilitation or reconstruction of this structure. Based on
Ordinances and Agreements {(Exhibits presented in earlier PUC Proceedings) and
on past PUC Orders, the City believes that the entire superstructure and
substructure is the responsibility of AMTRAK. The City is willing to maintain the
toadway approach areas beyond the abutments.

Since 1905 the City has fulfitied all requirements of local ordinances, the City-
Railroad Agreement and PUC Orders. The City believes that the railroad, currently
AMTRAK, shouid be required to fulfill their obfigations.

25. Q. Query whether any party of interest, or any other party, desires to submit
any additional relevant testimony.

25. A. The City would propose that the following action be taken by the PUC on
this matter:
1. Require that AMTRAK perform the required inspection and rating or have
another party perform the task with all costs to be assumed by AMTRAK.

2. Once the in-depth inspection and rating is performed and given to all
interested parties, the PUC should solicit comments and recommendations. If
another hearing is required, one should be scheduled.

3. If the results of the inspection and rating indicate that a posting of the
structure is required, order the City to post the structure.

4. it the results of the inspection and rating indicate that rehabilitation or
reconstruction is required, order AMTRAK to perform the work.,



PLATING

o]

__COST BREAKDOWN FUR REPAIRS T0 59TH STREET

MATERIALS

~ Steel Plating - %" Thick
~ Total Area of 24 sq.ft. @ $15.00/sq.ft. =% 320.00

“Inspection Supervisor 2hr. @ 17.07mr. =% 3414
Bridge Maintenance Engineer 2 hr. @ 25.25/hr. =% 50.50
Maintenance Superintendent 2 hr. @ 19.35fr. =% 3870
fronworker Group Leader 16 br. @ 15.40/r. =5 246.40
Ironworker 16 hr. @ 14.12/r. - =% 225092

' Subtotal 595.66

Overhead & Fringes 416.96
Total $1012.62

EQUIPMENT

Pick-up Truck 16 hr. @ 7.504r. =$ 120.00
Light Truck (Bronco) 4 hr. @ 7.50mr. =$___30.00
$ 150.00

- TOTAL COST _ $1482.62

PUC 100830373
59th STREET OVER AMTRAK
CITY OF PHILADEL PHIA EXHIBIT C.23

ofifsz Ald ED

“op,
ity
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COST BREAKDOWH FOR ADDITIONAL 59TH STREET

_ JORE COMPLET

MATERIALS

- Steetl Plating - 34" Thick
Total Area of 25sq.ft. @ $15.00/sq.11.
iD-2 Bituminous Concrete '
4tons @ $17.10f0n

MANPOWER

- Maintenance Superintendent 4 hr. @ 18.35Mr
fronworker Group Leader 16 hr. @ 15 406w

fronworker 16 hr. @ 14 127
Mason Foreman 16 hr. @ 14 664hr.
Cement Finisher 16 he. @ 12.604r.
Semi-3killed Laborer {2) X2h. @ t1.20Mr
Equip Operator | 160t @ 12 454
Subtotal
Overhead & Fringes
Total

Crew Cab Stake Body Truck 16 hr. @ 9.00r

Pick-up Truck 16 hr. @ 7.500.
Light Truck (Bronco) 4 hr. @ 7.50/r.

TOTALCOST  $3.361.32

PUC 100830373
59th STREET OVER AMTRAK

- CITY OF PHILADEL PHIA EXHIBIT C.24

ED JUNE 10. 1995

=% 68.40

§ 44240

=% 7740
=% 246 40
=% 226 02
=% 274 .56
=% 201.60
=% 26540
=5 199 20

1642 45
_1080.44
§ 262192

=5 144.00
=§ 120.00
=% __30.00
§ 294.00
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COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA s
PHILADELPHIA COUNTY Sy
REINSPECTION REPORT I

BRIDGE CARRYING 59TH STREET
OVER AMTRAK , e

CITY OF PHILADELPHIA
BRIDGE NO. 67 7301 0050 0477

~ INSPECTION DATE:  FEBRUARY 10, 1993
é@?y REPORT DATE: FEBRUARY 24, 1993 ,g\:

GWNER: UNKNOWN @ ,
%

PA. DEFL. OF TRANSPOBTATION
gxumir o4 |

| puevo. IZ-836373

. DATE OF HEARING_Z =/~ 23

PREPARED BY: ° |

ERDMAN, ANTHONY, ASSOCIATES, INC.

CONSULTING ENGINEERS AND PLANNERS X
CAMP HILL, PENNSYLVANTA 17011
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Feature Carried
‘Feature Intersected
Structure Length
Numbef of Spans
Year Built
,Superstructure Type
Deck Construction
Wearing Surface
Deck Width
Sidewalks
Bridge Railing
yfﬁ% Min. Underclearance
Abutment Types
Piexr Types
- Wing Walls
Bearings
Skew Angle
‘Approach Roadway
Shoulders
Guide Rail

Posting

BRIDGE DESCRIPTION

The following information is available for this structure:

59th Street

Antrak

310 Feet

Four

1926

Thru Girder/FlOorbéam, Riveted
Reinforced Concrete Arch
Asphalt

70.0 Ft

Coricrete, 9.0' Left & Right
Thru Girder

21'=06"

Concrete

Concrete Columns

Concrete

Steel Rollers

90°

Asphalt

None

None

None




CONDITION RATING SUMMARY

Condition ratings are used to describe the existing, in-place
bridge as compared to the as-built condition. Instructions for
applying the numerical ratings from o (failed condition) to 9
(eXCéilent. condition) are outlined in the PennDOT BMS Coding
Manual. :

The condition rating for this inspection and the previous two-year

inspection cycle are listed with the corresponding component to
indicate if any improvements or deterioration have occurred.

Componant Previous New
(BM8 Item No.) Rating Rating Remarks :
Approach Roadway 6 6 Asphalt has minor longi-
{E15) : tudinal cracks through-
out. There are minor
random cracks at dams.
Deck Wearing 5 5 Asphalt has isolated
Surface areas of cracking
(Els) throughout. There is
‘ minor deterioration along
dams. Steel plates are
missing at all dams
except pier 1.
 Dack 4 4 Reinforced concrete has
(E17) minor random cracks with
efflorescence throughout.
There is 40 to 60%
contamination.
~ Buperstructure 4 4 There is pack rusting of
(E18) the steel rollers. Rivet-

ed steel thru-girder has
light rusting above deck.
There is minor section
loss of web and stiffen<
~ers at sidewalk level.
There is pack rusting
developing at top flange
cover plates. Below deck
is concrete encased ex-
cept for ‘fascia. 30% of
concrete has spalled off,
with minor section loss
of exposed bottom flange




Component Previcous New

~ {BM8 Iteém No.) Rating Rating Remarks

Superstructure (Cont‘*a) cover plate and riveted
- heads. Remainder of con-

crete encasement is de-
laminated and has heavy
efflorescence. Floorbeams
are similar to girders
with worst cases under
dans.

Paint 41 31 There is light rusting

{E19) throughout w1th‘deep
o ‘ pitting and minor section
loss.

Substructure I3 5 Concrete stems have minor

(BE20) vertical cracks with mod-
erate efflorescence.
There is a large spall at
the northeast abutment.
South abutment is similar
but not as advanced. Con-
crete wingwalls have
light to moderate scaling
with minor c¢racking and
light efflorescence. The
southeast pedestal is
showing moderate deter=
ioration, map cracking,
and scaling with moderate
efflorescence. Pier
columns have severe scal-
ing at top with some de-
lamination and minor sec-
tion loss of bearing
area.

Channel ' N N
(B21)

Culverts ; ' N N

(B22)

In addition to the deficiencies in the remarks column listed to
3ust1fy the numerical condition ratings, the followxng
deficiencies exist at the site and should be monitored or are
recommended for repairs and/or upgrading:

1.  Concrete sidewalk has areas of spalling, severe scaling, and

deterioration throughout.

2 The concrete curb has areas of heavy spalling and
deterioration.




- p
: ' | ‘

. LOAD RATING SUMMARY

No load rating calculations are required during this inspection
POSTING REVIEW.
This bridge is currently not posted. This is consistent with the

coding on BMS screen AE and with the conditions noted during the
field inspection. The bridge should remain not posted.

UNDERWATER _INSPECTION COMMENT

Underwater inspection is not required at this site.

ES




1.

- RECOMMENDATIONS AND COST ESTIMATES

IMMEDIATE (LESS THAN ONE YEAR):

Repair the steel plate dams.

Estimated Cost | $ 825.00

SHORT TERM (ONE TO THREE YEARS):

1.

LONG

1.

Repair and seal the approach and wearing surface of the
bridge.

Estimated Cost L $ 500.00

Repalr the deteriorated areas of the concrete abutments and
piers.

Estimated Cost $15,600.00

Repair the spalled areas of the concrete curb.
Estimated Cost ~ $ 9,000.00

Repair the deteriorated areas of the concrete sidewalk.
Estimated Cost $ 960.00

Sand blast and paint the buperstructure with an approved
paint system.

Estimated Cost $ 7,000.00
TERM (MORE THAN THREE YEARS):

Repair the steel members and place the deck.

‘Estimated Cost $500, 000. 00

- NOTE:

Estimated COStS are based on PennDOT BMS unlt,costs and
actual construction costs could vary.
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1. Shu.\ Rivebad Theo= Girders

FCM DATA SHEET

Prep. by: JMF__ Date z-i’s-is BMS 1D NO.: &7 730] 0050 0411
Rev. byt __Date STRUCT. TYPE: Tagu~ GRPER ] CLOORGEAM i
Date Revised _ By Deck Type: Concrete gy,Steel Grid i, Other L1

Main Soanslld, Gr. No.l_, CRF /%S ; APPR. Spans|_J, Gr. No. ., CRFLLLLJ

~ ECM-Components-Details Locations

1, THRY ~GirnsErs ' TENS 10~ AREAS

2.

8.

Remarks (Pertinent to FCM-Components~Details)

- Canerth emmsz:l el botham Plave ek insde,
Mivae gechcow tass ot losbhgua CM.»(:\N\‘,, g wels Sk sk ffenee -\.L.r‘c!uvdk ‘tvef

CThere 1s g cosbing Haroual o,

Other Information as applicable:

Yr. Built §2¢; Yr. Reconstructed —— ; Type Reconstruction -
*ADTT <S¢ ADTT Year _ _ Cum. Tk. Traf. (BMS Item C14)

Est. Cum. Tk. Fat. Life (BMS Item €02)  gst, Rem. Fat. Life  Yrs.

Recom. insp. Freq. (BMS Item EO1): Remarks

CADT = 1600 estm .

*(If data ﬁdﬁ'avaﬂ-ab‘le, use the best estimate, and indicate so)




South Approach

North Approach
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Damaged Dam At Pier 2
Note: Steel Plate Is Missing

Note:

East Girder Of Span 3
Concrete Encasement Is Delaminating




3%

Note:

Note:

Northeast A'bu'tment
Large Spalling Of Abutment

Pier 3, Right Column
Minor Delamination Of Concrete
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